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SUBJECT: Commissioners Feldman and Dziak held a teleconference with 
representatives of BabyBjörn  
 
DATE OF MEETING: May 29, 2024 
 
LOG ENTRY SOURCE: COPF Staff 
 
LOCATION: Teleconference  
 
CPSC ATTENDEE(S): Commissioner Feldman, Commissioner Dziak, Henry Kerner, 
Thomas Fuller, and John Mitchell  
 
NON-CPSC ATTENDEES: Hanna Frisk Garlin (Global Product Safety and Compliance 
Manager, BabyBjörn), Jed Whitters (General Manager North America, BabyBjörn), Matt 
Howsare (Partner, Cooley LLP), Mark Brandenburg, MD (Senior Medical Director, 
Oklahoma Health Care Authority), Matthew Maltese (Senior Scientist, MRM Analysis 
LLC), and Mayra Thomas-Romero.  
 
SUMMARY OF MEETING: Commissioners Feldman and Dziak held a teleconference 
with representatives of BabyBjörn to discuss the proposed rule for infant and 
infant/toddler rockers.   
 
MATERIALS RECEIVED AT THE MEETING: BabyBjörn provided short bios and other 
information, which are attached. 
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29th of  May 2024
Meeting regarding NPR Infant 

& Infant/Toddler Rockers



Agenda

 Infant crying & the effects on caregivers

 Benefits of rockers

 Addressability of Fatalities/Injuries

 Introducing new requirements- benefits vs risk



Meeting Notes

 Rockers provide essential benefits to infants, including to infants below 4 months of age. This is 
supported by scientific literature (Infographic in next slide).

 BabyBjörn does not believe the CPSC should impose a limitation in marketing or sales of rockers in terms 
of minimum age. 

 Harm can be done if new requirements are introduced without a holistic analysis of benefit vs risk for 
negative consequences. Setting a minimum age restriction will likely have negative impact on overall 
safety and well being of the youngest infants. 

 In AAP’s comment letter to the NPR for Infant & Infant/Toddler rockers, for question J, AAP replies “The 
AAP believes that the concavity and firmness requirements included in the NPRM would address the 
sleep-related death risk concerns regarding rockers with an incline “greater than 10 degrees”. Accordingly, 
at this time, the AAP does not believe any modifications to the proposed rule are necessary.”

 BabyBjörn encourages further work into concavity, firmness and torso angle requirements before 
introducing these requirements in a final rule. Further consideration to strike the right balance on 
pass/fail criteria is recommended not to restrict products that are safe, or to unintentionally increasing 
misuse, such as for example adding more bedding. It is also recommended test methods are specified 
further.

 Concavity, firmness and torso angle could potentially, after consideration in above point, be used to 
distinguish between toddler rockers and infant rockers in order to address the difference in vulnerability in 
regards to breathing of these two age groups.
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